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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Wednesday, 14th December  2005 
QUESTION NO. 17
QUESTION:   Councillor Mark Daly
“To ask the Manager to give an update to the committee of all current title-less lands within the Tallaght area under the control/maintenance of the Council and will he include any laneways etc. that fall into this category”
REPLY:

The information requested in the question is wide ranging and would be an onerous task to accurately define.  However, in general, the Council does not hold title to a significant level of open space lands within the Tallaght area.  The procedure for taking in charge of open spaces up to recent times was based on the developer of an estate entering into a Deed of Dedication with the Council thereby conferring a right on the Council to maintain and use the lands for the benefit of the public.  Provision was also made in the Deed for the Council to request transfer of title to the lands within a period of 21 years.  However, for various reasons, e.g. development companies being liquidated etc, title was never subsequently transferred. The Council are continuing to pursue cases where there is still a legal avenue open to enable transfer of title to take place.
In recent years,  the Council has adopted a policy of only taking in charge open space lands when title to the lands is transferred to the Council. This procedure provides a greater impetus to the developer to transfer ownership as early as possible once the lands are developed to the standard required to comply with the appropriate planning permission.

With regard to laneways in privately developed estates, over which there is a public right of way, these are normally taken in charge by the Roads Department in the same manner as roads within the estate and title does not at any stage transfer to the Council.  The roads/laneways are maintained by the Council whilst the public right of way over them exists.  In the event of the public right of way being extinguished and the laneway closed, the laneway normally reverts to the owner of the land on which they are constructed.  
The Council would own the laneways and open space areas within Council housing estates.
